## LAX BOOSTER MEETING - February 3, 2020

Attendees: K Bremer, J Lloyd, D Lytlle, S Meenan, J Belles, K Stanney, D York, D Gioseffi, T McKenna, J Garling, and J Coletti

Motion to Approve: Sean Meenan Second to approve: David Lyttle

Karina had two major topics:

- 1. We needed to decide about Photographer for the program. Reminders about Dina's business:
- a. All packages mailed to players
- b. Choice of giveaway item (Bag Tag, 2x3 wall cling, 4 2x3 magnets)
- c. Prices are better than Chesler
- d. Choice of backgrounds (stadium?)
- e. Free senior banners w head shot and actions shot
- f. Will bring a photo booth to Kick Off

Deven said we'll use Dina's business for youth - 6th.

Deven said we should use Chesler for JV / Varsity level because they're flexible w/ taking pictures at practices.

- 2. We need to order Donor Board
  - a. Send final list to Deven
  - b. Leave space on board
  - c. District is ready to put it up
  - d. Money has been set aside
  - e. It will be up be first name (in April)

Dave Lyttle presented about money - we have a couple thousand dollars less than last year at this time. But, it's okay because registration had happened.

He expressed concern about paying for jerseys.

Deven said we needed stickers for helmets. We have new chrome / red helmets. It will be \$485 with Braves on back and CA on both sides Motion to approve: Sean Meenan

seconded by Jen Lloyd

Deven said he needs money for the Jersey trip (\$5,200). The bus is \$100 more this year. He will ask for \$90 from parents; last year it was \$50, but this year we'll cover dinner. He needs around \$2,700 from the Booster Club. The expenses from the trip are: bus, dinner at a restaurant, and rooms at Fairfield Inn.

Deven will take checks from parents when he collects permission slips and health forms. The parents will get all this information at a Parents' Meeting on 4/10. Deven will hand out forms and start collecting forms and checks 4/11.

Stacey from the hotel will send info to Deven and he'll forward it to Dave L and Karina.

Deven also discussed Huddle. He wants it because he can get breakdowns on Scout games, it tags plays, it gives film on opponents, and it shows shots that kids take and face offs. Huddle is running a deal for \$900. This includes everything just mentioned. IT gives this information with a 12 hour turnaround! It also includes iPads and streaming kit for instant downloads. It also comes with a tripod. Deven can use film in practice more. It is a new package. It has an instant download feature so kids can see it right away. The wrestling and basketball teams already have it. Deven will still film games. Dave G will be able to use the iPad to film games. A Huddle invoice will be sent to Dave Lyttle. Sean said "Get it" and the motion was seconded by Jen.

Jen Lloyd stated that the Varsity store, youth store, and bag store will all be delivered to Kick Off. A second order will open at Kick Off. Whatever we make will be money we can spend on gear. Rick is only issuing credits. We can put it toward uniforms. We won't make money off of it. Jen suggested we use this credit and put it toward tournament tee-shorts.

After this, we'll ask him if he would send us a check instead of credit.

Jen asked if we wanted 12 bags.

Deven reminded the group that if the program requires something and kids can't pay, Boosters has to cover the items that are required. These include: two shooting shorts, bags, white practice shorts, a chin strap, and a sweatshirt with a number onit. (Deven will collect the sweatshirts after games and clean them. Kids will get them back at the end of the season.)

Dave G spoke next and said that John Herriman has put together a program. We're starting March 8th (before Kick Off). Thursdays for the in-house league will be at Pinnacle. Sundays will be at the Field House. This will go through Spring Break. Then, Box will start. This will be one night during the week and on Saturdays. (8th graders will be goalies.)

Tournament teams - players will pay \$60 for Herriman's training and will get a shirt. Herriman will decide rosters and players will go to the following tournaments:

Canandaigua Penfield Geneva or Penn Yann Webster Fairport

These will be a la carte at \$25 / tournament.

There will be extra tournaments, chosen by coaches at each level.

K-2 will have Little Laxers as a warm up. Karina stated that so far there have been 52 registrations on Sports Engine. Jim Garling put a write up online. Damian ordered 70 Warp Sticks. Dave G has enough Velocity balls.

K and 1-2 and first year kids do not pay for: helmet / gloves/ should pads.

And a reminder - parents who coach the youth levels do not pay to register their kids.

Mod - Varsity update: Weds - skills up to games 1 more scrimmage on 2/9 We pay \$300 / game for refs and trainer and \$35 for college supervisor

We collected \$15 / kid. We have \$110 extra.

8th, 9th, and 10th graders have been invited to Skills on Wednesdays.

Game times are still all over the place. Deven is trying to get them earlier. JV will play on turf, varsity will play after. Both home or both away. When the weather is nicer, JV will be on turf and Varsity will be on Exhibition.

Youth Night is 5/8, the game against Hilton. Kids get a hot dog.

5/2 is Canandaigua DAy. Cinco De Laxo is that night.

CASB meeting is coming up soon. There are new changes to money collected at concessions. We owe \$260. Karina has kept careful records, so we're all set.

Moms need to sign up to set up concession stand. They will meet with Karina at 3:30.

Jim Garling said Quick Print will print the program booklets. He's going to ask Zweigel's if they'll comp the hotdogs for Youth Night. It was also mentioned that Craig Simmons should be in the booklet. Jim said these will go in the mail to businesses. We need to make sure that all 100 get out. Varsity parents should have the chance to buy them first.

A suggestion was made to have a table at all Varsity Games with the booklets for sale.

Sean Meenan said we should buy the shed for \$550 from the school. After discussion, it was decided that we should ask for the district to pour a 12x12 concrete pad. Sean said when the district's shed is beat up, we'll ask Tim McKenna to build a new one. Tim said he'll talk to Mr. Farr about this.

Tim also asked about Varsity stickers with numbers. \$5 - \$8 for stickers that will cost \$1.50. These will be sold online at a separate store. Jen will be in charge of this.

The next Booster meeting will be 3/2, 6:30 in Deven's room in the Middle School. This meeting will focus on the Kick Off (stickers and temporary tattoos for sale!) and coupon sales. Each family will sell 4. There will be prizes for lower levels up to mods.